
 

The Coppice Whole School Newsletter
Friday 12th January 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

A huge welcome back to all of you after the Christmas break! I hope that all of you managed to have an enjoyable 
time with your children, family and friends. Obviously, if you or anyone in your family were unfortunately affected 
by illness, as I know some of our staff were, I sincerely hope that you are on the mend and will be back to full 
health soon.

We are looking forward with great excitement to the new term and hopefully your children have come home 
feeling positive about the way that school has started for them. From my walks around school over the last couple 
of days, the children have settled really well back into ‘The Coppice Way’ routines and expectations, are working 
hard on their learning and, most importantly, are happy to be back.

Reach More Parents Communication App – Important:

We have been thrilled with the take up so far for our ‘Reach More Parents’ app. As of yesterday, 68% of our 
children have had one or more Parent or Carers had signing up to it, which is absolutely fantastic – thank you so 
much to everyone who has done this! We are really excited about this next step in ensuring that our 
communication with you is really clear and all contained in one simple to use system

For those of you who haven’t yet signed up, we need you to do this as soon as possible as this will 
become the primary way of sharing important messages and information from school with you after 
Friday 2nd February 2024.

*Please note, for those of you who have signed up already, please remember that you need to make sure 
that your notifications are turned on in your ‘settings’ on your phone.*

Celebration assemblies:

On Wednesday and Thursday of this week, we held our Celebration 
Assembles for Years 1-6 where we celebrated all of the excellent learning 
that took place over the course of the last half-term and, once again, they 
were lovely occasions.

During the assemblies, we awarded the half-termly ‘star’ trophies to a child 
in each year group for the following categories: Humanities (Geography, 
History, Religious Education, Spanish), Writing, Reading,  Maths, Science, 
Sport, Arts and ‘The Coppice Way’. We also presented our two new 
trophies for Computing and Design and Technology. Both of these subjects 
are extremely important in the modern world and, therefore, it is very 
important that are reward prizes recognise this. We have many children 
who have a great interest or ability in these subjects so it is great that they 
are now part of our celebration rewards system.



Through these trophies, we recognise the many and varied talents and interests of our children and ensure that all 
children feel that have something to aim for. This very much fits in with our vision of wanting The Coppice Primary 
School to be a school where, by the time a child leaves us in Year 6, there has been ‘none of their talents left 
undiscovered’.

We also again awarded bronze, silver and gold medals to the top three team point earners in each class. The team 
that earned the most team points for the last half-term was blue ‘Falcons’. As you know, our School Team Point 
system recognises the achievements and hard work of our children on a day-to-day basis. All children earn team 
points across the days and weeks and these are added up across each half-term.

You can see in the tables on the following pages of this newsletter who the team point medal winners and trophy 
winners were and I’d like to again say a huge well done to all of the children who were given these awards on this 
occasion. I also want to say a big well done to all of the children for all of the team points that they earned. Every 
team point counts towards the total and every team point represents something that a child has achieved, which is 
always a cause for celebration!

Nursery and Reception Celebration Certificates:

We are greatly looking forward to giving out Nursery and Reception certificates over the next couple weeks as these 
are always really lovely occasions.

Meet our potential new Thrive dog: Oscar!

Your child may have talked about another dog called Oscar being at school 
alongside Rufus and ‘M’. If they have, then they are absolutely correct! 
Oscar is currently undergoing a trial period and, if successful, he will 
become our third Thrive dog in school.

Like ‘M’ Oscar also belongs to our Thrive Practitioner: Mrs. Small. He is two 
years old and is a Cockapoo.

He has already been doing some excellent work with the children in 
classrooms and we are feeling confident that he will pass his probation!

Musical Instrument donations 

We were thrilled just before Christmas to accept  donations of an 
electronic keyboard and two child’s electric guitars which were kindly 
given to us by one of our long-standing Trustees Max Field and his wife: 
Jeanette and an ex parent, Phillippa. 

As you all know, we are passionate about music at The Coppice so, 
having these additional pieces of musical equipment will mean that more 
of our children will have a chance to demonstrate their developing, 
musical talents. Thank you so much Mr. and Mrs. Field and Phillippa– we 
are very grateful for your generosity!

That just leaves me to wish you all a fantastic 2024 and to say how much we are looking forward to working closely 
in partnership with you over the coming year. Have a lovely weekend everyone.

Kind regards,

Mr. Hutt               (Headteacher – The Coppice Primary School)



3rd (Bronze) 2nd (Silver) 1st (Gold)

1A Jackson (H) Aurora (E) Francesca (F)

1D Claudia (F) Florence (O) Zara (F)

1B George (H) Norah (F) Otis (E)

2T Theo (O) Phoebe (E) Emmie (O)

2P Sukhumani (E) Heidi (H) Ellimay (O)

2W Beth (O) Hannah (F) Alice (O)

3K Sophia (E) Leo (H) Ruby (F)

3L            x Ella (E) 
 Nancy (H)

Caleb (F)

3A Oliver (E) Joseph (O) Cian (F)

4AW Arlo (H) Kevin (O) Isla (O)

4R Millie (E) Sienna (O) Felicity (F)

4CR Mason (F) Jake P (H) Abigail (F)

5RB Isabella (F) Jayden (F) Emily (E)

5C Oliver (H) Noah (F) Jessica (E)

5F Zayyan (F) Caitlyn (E) Betsy-Beau (H)

6C Thomas (F) Jacob (H) Ella (F)

6D Rabia (O) Mercedes (E) Annie (H)

6G Ava -Mae (F) Miguel (O) Maya (F)

Team Point Champions! 

AUTUMN 2 2023
Medals awarded to the top 3 in each class. 



 

 

 

Attendance Figures

TOP ATTENDANCE  
      (Last week of last term - 18th -22nd 
December ) 

    

1D
96.7%

5F 97.2%

TOP ATTENDANCE  
      (This week 9th - 12th January 2024) 

    

RB
100%

3L 100%

Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6

THE COPPICE WAY 1D - 
Mia-Rose

2T - Eva 3A Jack L 4W - Jared 
C

Rozie - 5C 6G -  Maya

STAR 
MATHEMATICIAN

1D- Rory 2T - Jake E 3L – Noah 4R - Gracie Jayden 5RB 6C - Jamie 

STAR WRITER 1A - 
Francesca

2W - Bella 3K - Sienna 4W - Isla J Myah 5RB 6G Callum

STAR READER 1B - Isla 2P - Heidi 3A Isabel 4CR - 
Harrison

Jessica 5C 6D Orlando

STAR SCIENTIST 1B- Claudia 2W - Tommy 3L – Merryn 4W - Baxter 
S

Maeva 5C 6D Conor

SPORTS STAR 1A - Jackson 2P - Harley 3K - Amelia 
C

4R - Izzy Zara 5F 6C Abdullah

THE ARTS STAR 1A - Grace 2T - Verity 3A Keaton 4CR - Ava Leo 5RB 6D-Sophia

COMPUTING STAR 1A - Milo 2W - Jacob 3K- Travis 4W - Amrit Dev 5RB 6G Jack H

DT STAR 1B - 
Florence

2T - Rudy 3L – Oscar 
Bailey

4CR - 
Abigail

5F -Ben O N/A

HUMANITIES STAR 1D - Alfie 2P - Isaac 3K - Maisie 4R - Dylan 5F - Harper 
J 

6C - 
Annabel

Trophy Winners



SCOFF

Did you have a new phone for Christmas?

Have you had a new phone for Christmas and had a 
change of number?
Have you changed your email address?
Have you moved home?

If the answer is YES to any of these questions you need 
to let the office know as soon as possible. 

This should be done via the new app, (ReachMore 
Parents). You do this by using the Forms icon and then 
selecting the Change of Details form. Fill this in and 
submit it and the office will then update your details.

If you have not received the email about enrolling for the 
new app, check your junk mail and if you still can’t find it 
please let the office know and we can re issue your 
invitation to enrol.



Themed lunch 18th January

Just order on 
Parent Pay as 

normal



Our Wonderful PTA



Woodrush High School News

                              

Thank you for reading our Whole School Newsletter. Now click on the 
link below to access your Year Group Newsletters.

Click here 

https://sites.google.com/coppice.worcs.sch.uk/yeargroupnewletters/home

